STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MAY 17, 2022
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Fran Aiken, Sarah Djali, Janet Monks, Paul Ogden, Nicky Ogden, Karen Bliss
1. Apologies: Kathy Robertson, Ian Trafford, Judith Atherton, Allan Foster, Ron Wade, Judith Atherton, Dave King, Diane Gore
2. Minutes: The minutes of April Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill said that she and Ron had met the council for one of the regular meetings with SV. She said that officers were now progressing the smaller Section 106 funded projects and the major projects, mainly the proposed widening of School Lane and the plans for the refurbishment of Standish Conservation Area, would be made by the Cabinet next month (June) or possibly July. She said the next meeting would be a site visit to Robin Hill Field to discuss plans for the area.
4. Lurdin Lane: Gill said the council were ‘not minded’ to rescind the original outline application for housing off Lurdin Lane/Chorley Road. She said planning officers were working with the developer to progress the reserved matters application. Paul said the council had contacted SV to say that their refusal of the sale of council land on Chorley Road would need to be sanctioned by the Cabinet.
5. St Wilfrid’s Church video. Paul said a film of the history of St Wilfrid’s Church would be going ahead over the next week with a professional film crew creating a one-hour documentary. The filming included the clergy, the choir and the bellringers but would mainly focus on the tour of the church conducted by Joe Bazeley. He said Standish Voice would have to put some money towards the project but most of the filming would be done free of charge. He said it would be around £2,000 but the resulting video could be used to raise money for the upkeep of the building and was a digital record of the history of the Grade I listed building.
6. Update from lead committee members: Fran said there was a book bench competition at the library which SV should publicise. Janet said she would contact the council about Quaker’s Burial Ground, which was looking unkempt.
7.   Date of next meeting: June 21st.
The meeting ended at 8.30pm


